



A Comprehensive Analysis Of Crimes Against Women In India: An Examination Of NCRB 2023 Data

1Mr. Shashikiran V, 2Dr. Bharat J K

1Teaching Assistant, 2Teaching Assistant

1DOS in Criminology and Forensic Science, Davangere University, Davangere,

2DOS in Criminology and Forensic Science, Davangere University, Davangere

Abstract

This paper provides a detailed analysis of the increasing crimes against women in India, focusing on data from the 2023 National Crime Records Bureau (NCRB) report. It explores the trends and patterns in gender-based violence, including domestic violence, cybercrime, and sexual offenses. The paper also discusses regional disparities in crime rates and examines the socio-economic and cultural contexts that contribute to these crimes. By utilizing a multi-faceted approach, this study highlights the need for more effective policies, legal frameworks, and support systems to combat crimes against women. The findings emphasize the importance of future research and targeted interventions to address the root causes of gender-based violence.

Keywords

Crimes Against Women, Gender-Based Violence, NCRB 2023, Cybercrime, Domestic Violence, Socio-Economic Factors, India

Introduction

Crimes against women remain one of the most pressing issues in India, with a persistent rise in incidents of violence, harassment, and abuse. The 2023 National Crime Records Bureau (NCRB) report sheds light on the increasing vulnerability of women in both physical and digital spaces. Despite significant legal reforms and societal changes, crimes against women continue to escalate, indicating deep-rooted gender biases and systemic flaws.

This paper seeks to analyze the NCRB 2023 data to understand the factors contributing to this rise in crimes against women. The analysis covers various crime categories, including domestic violence, cybercrime, and sexual offenses, with a particular focus on regional disparities and socio-economic factors. The study also examines the effectiveness of existing legal frameworks and proposes recommendations for improving gender safety in India.

Methodology

This study is based on the NCRB 2023 report, which provides comprehensive data on crimes against women across India. The analysis includes a comparative examination of crime trends from 2018 to 2023, with a focus on key states such as Uttar Pradesh, Rajasthan, and West Bengal. Data visualization tools, such as line graphs and bar charts, are employed to illustrate trends and regional variations. The study also incorporates secondary sources, including academic journals, policy reports, and legal documents, to provide a broader context and support the analysis.

Literature Review

The rise in crimes against women has been extensively studied in recent years, with various scholars highlighting the socio-cultural, economic, and legal factors that contribute to gender-based violence. According to Das and Ghosh (2021), the patriarchal structure of Indian society perpetuates harmful gender norms that often manifest in violence against women. Similarly, Bhatia (2022) emphasizes the role of economic dependency and lack of education in exacerbating domestic violence.

Cybercrime is another growing area of concern, with researchers like Sharma (2023) arguing that the rapid digitization of society has created new avenues for harassment and abuse. The intersection of technology and gender has raised critical questions about privacy, security, and the adequacy of existing laws to protect women in digital spaces.

Discussion

Rising Trends in Crimes Against Women

The NCRB 2023 report reveals a 4% increase in crimes against women compared to the previous year. **Uttar Pradesh** reported the highest number of cases at 59,445, followed by **Rajasthan** with 35,497 cases and **West Bengal** with 30,394 cases. This upward trend is particularly concerning given the various legal protections and social awareness campaigns in place.

Cybercrime against women saw a significant rise, with a 24.4% increase in cases. This includes cyberstalking, harassment, and non-consensual distribution of intimate images, among other offenses. The increasing prevalence of cybercrime highlights the need for stronger cybersecurity measures and digital literacy programs to protect women in online spaces.

Domestic violence continues to be a major issue, particularly in states like Uttar Pradesh and Rajasthan. Despite the enactment of the Protection of Women from Domestic Violence Act (2005), societal pressures and economic dependency often prevent victims from seeking help. More robust support systems, including legal aid, counseling, and shelters, are needed to address this pervasive issue.

Regional Disparities in Crime Rates

The regional analysis reveals significant disparities in crime rates across different states. **Uttar Pradesh** remains the state with the highest crime rate against women, while **Nagaland** reports the lowest. These variations can be attributed to differences in socio-economic conditions, cultural norms, and the effectiveness of law enforcement agencies. For example, the high population density in Uttar Pradesh exacerbates the challenges of policing and crime prevention, while the relatively lower crime rates in Nagaland can be linked to stronger community networks and cultural practices that promote gender equality.

Comparative Analysis of Crime Trends (2018-2023)

The data shows a consistent rise in crimes against women over the past five years. The following trends are particularly noteworthy:

- **Domestic Violence:** Increased by 12% from 2018 to 2023, with significant spikes during the COVID-19 pandemic.
- **Cybercrime:** Recorded a 45% increase over the same period, reflecting the growing misuse of technology to perpetrate violence against women.
- **Sexual Offenses:** Despite legal reforms, cases of rape and sexual assault continue to rise, indicating persistent gaps in law enforcement and societal attitudes towards women.

Data Representation

Line Graph 1: Trends in Total Crimes Against Women (2018-2023)

- **Uttar Pradesh:** 52,000 (2018) → 59,445 (2023)
- **Rajasthan:** 38,000 (2018) → 35,497 (2023)
- **West Bengal:** 33,000 (2018) → 30,394 (2023)

Line Graph 2: Comparative Analysis of Cybercrimes Against Women (2018-2023)

- **West Bengal:** 3,200 (2018) → 5,800 (2023)
- **Delhi (UT):** 2,800 (2018) → 4,600 (2023)

Bar Graph: State-wise Distribution of Major Crime Types Against Women (2023)

- **Uttar Pradesh:** Domestic Violence (34%), Cybercrimes (9%), Assault with Intent (20%), Rape (8%)
- **Rajasthan:** Domestic Violence (25%), Cybercrimes (7%), Assault with Intent (30%), Rape (10%)
- **West Bengal:** Domestic Violence (22%), Cybercrimes (14%), Assault with Intent (12%), Rape (9%)

Conclusion

The NCRB 2023 report highlights the ongoing challenges in ensuring the safety and security of women in India. Despite various legal measures and social initiatives, crimes against women continue to rise, particularly in the areas of domestic violence and cybercrime. The regional disparities in crime rates further underscore the need for targeted interventions that address the specific socio-economic and cultural contexts of each state.

To combat this growing menace, it is essential to strengthen the enforcement of existing laws, promote gender-sensitive education, and enhance support services for victims. Additionally, there is a need for increased

research on the socio-cultural factors that contribute to gender-based violence and the development of strategies to address these root causes.

Recommendations

1. **Strengthen Legal Frameworks:** Existing laws should be enforced more rigorously, and new measures should be introduced to address emerging crimes, particularly in the digital realm.
2. **Promote Gender-Sensitive Education:** Educational programs should focus on challenging harmful gender norms and promoting respect for women from a young age.
3. **Enhance Cybersecurity Measures:** Investment in cybersecurity infrastructure and digital literacy programs is crucial to protect women from online harassment and cyberstalking.
4. **Provide Support Services for Victims:** Legal aid, counseling, and rehabilitation services should be expanded to better support victims of domestic violence and other crimes.

References

- National Crime Records Bureau. (2023). *Crime in India 2022 Statistics*. Ministry of Home Affairs, Government of India.
- Das, P., & Ghosh, S. (2021). *Patriarchy and Violence Against Women in India*. Journal of Social Sciences, 48(2), 123-137.
- Bhatia, A. (2022). *Economic Dependency and Domestic Violence: A Case Study of Indian Households*. International Journal of Gender Studies, 35(1), 85-102.
- Sharma, M. (2023). *The Digital Gender Divide: Cybercrimes Against Women in India*. Cybersecurity Journal, 10(3), 78-95.
- Ministry of Home Affairs. (2023). *Cybercrime Trends in India*. Government of India.